Minutes of Pike Road Town Council Regular Meeting
Wednesday, November 24, 2021|7:00 AM
Pike Road Town Hall

Mayor Stone called the meeting to order at 7:03 AM. Councilman Dunn opened the meeting with prayer.
Mayor Stone led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call: Council members present were Angie Bradsher, Chris Dunn, Doug Fuhrman, Chris Myers, and Rob
Steindorff. A quorum was noted.

Consideration was given to the minutes for the work session and regular council meeting on November 8,
2021. Councilman Steindorff made a motion to accept the minutes as presented, Councilman Fuhrman
seconded. Unanimous consent was given. The minutes were accepted as presented.

Nancy Parks, Finance Director was in attendance and presented the financial reports for October 2021
(attached). The October statements show that our available cash was at $8,524,000 which is $216,000 more
than last month and $2,330,000 more than last year. Fund balance is $8,769,000 which is $2,490,000 more
than last year. Our revenues YTD are $551,000 which is $81,500 over the prior year and our net income is at
$254,000 at month end, which is $37,600 more than last year. The ratio of income to expenses is sitting at
46%. Parks reviewed several revenues from October as reported on the finance report. Parks noted that there
were no significant expenditures in October. The months of operating expenses on hand is sitting at 27
months.

Councilwoman Bradsher made a motion to accept the financial statements for October 2021 as presented.
Councilman Steindorff seconded. A unanimous vote was given. The financial statements were approved as
presented.

Old Business:

The first item of old business was Ordinance 2021-0492-Annexation of 110 S Vaughn Crossing Spur.
Arthur Johnson, Planning Assistant, shared that this was the second reading of this ordinance and
requirements have been met by the residents. Councilman Dunn made a motion to adopt Ordinance 2021-
0492-Annexation of 110 S Vaughn Crossing Spur. Councilman Myers seconded. The vote was unanimous,
without a vote by Mayor Stone. The ordinance was adopted. (Ordinance 2021-0492)

The last item of old business was Ordinance 2021-0493-Annexation of 10054 Vaughn Road.

Again Arthur Johnson, Planning Assistant, shared that this was the second reading of this ordinance and
requirements have been met by the residents. Councilwoman Bradsher made a motion to adopt Ordinance
2021-0493-Annexation of 10054 Vaughn Road. Councilman Steindorff seconded. The vote was unanimous,
without a vote by Mayor Stone. The ordinance was adopted. (Ordinance 2021-0493)

New business:
There were no items of new business.

Other business:

Councilwoman Bradsher shared several issues that residents have made her aware of. There was discussion
about future Dixie Youth baseball at the Ag ballfields. Mayor Stone shared that not in the near future, but
definitely some time. There was also much discussion about ambulance response times in Pike Road and
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Mayor Stone shared that he has already been working with Chief Missildine on the issue. Another issue was
the disappearance of street signs in Foxwood. Mayor Stone noted that we would reach out to Brad Flowers,
Town Engineer to find out what has happened to them.

With no further business, Councilman Dunn made a motion to adjourn at 7:25 AM. Councilman Steindorff
seconded. Unanimous consent was given to adjourn.

Respectfully submitted, Agest.
Lisa Burke, Clerk Mayor
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